# LLCS - CTSO MEETING MINUTES

Long Lake Central CTSO

September 2019 General Meeting Minutes

Date, Time, and Location: Tuesday, September 17, 2019 at 6 p.m. in the school cafeteria

Meeting called to order by President, Trisha Hosley at 6:04 p.m.

Attendance: Kelly Black, Tim Helms, Camryn Hosley, Lorrie Hosley, Trisha Hosley, Kerin Kendall, Logan Kendall, Jodi Luxford, Christine LaRocque, Tara Murphy, Rick Paula, Joan Paula, Sharyn Penrose, Mike Small, and Pamela St. John. There were 15 people in attendance.

Call to Order

Motion to approve August Meeting minutes as written: Jodi Luxford motioned to approve the minutes, and Joan Paula 2<sup>nd</sup> it.

Mission Moment: was given by Pam St. John. She shared a sweet story of how she took her grandsons to get milk shakes one winter day. The next day they found that the milk shake had been left in the car, and inside was a little mouse had decided to enjoy the treat as well. Lorrie Hosley volunteered to share her "Mission Moment" at October's meeting.

Treasurer's Report: given by Kelly Black

- The cost for a basic insurance policy for the CTSO is going to cost \$404.00. This will cover general liability and will also
  entitle the CTSO membership in the PTO Today organization.
- Community Bank has chosen the CTSO to be the recipient for its Good Neighbor program. As a result they will be
  donating \$250.00 to our organization.
- Lorrie Hosley and Sherry Cook-Keller helped sell \$120.00 worth of popsicles at the Firemen's Chicken BBQ!
- Former teacher, Mr. Reynolds, sent us a note of appreciation and thanks for the thoughtful gift of baked goods.

Motion to approve Treasurer's Report was motioned by Joan Paula and 2<sup>nd</sup> by Pam St. John.

Business Affairs: given by Trisha Hosley

- The CTSO will be hosting a table at the school's Open House on 9/25 from 5-6:30pm. (Lorrie Hosley and Mike Small volunteered to cover the table for the evening.)
- Library Café Livre Guest Christine LaRocque Library Director Christine shared about Café Livre and some of the talents that they've had such as: Alex Smith, Gibson Bros., and 60 Shades to name a few. There was much discussion as to how the school could partner up with the Library and possibly get the kids involved. Some ways of the school helping out with the Café Livre were promotion, communication with parents about concert dates, and possibly bussing kids to concerts. Christine was very, very interested and excited to collaborate with the school.
- Movie Night Guest Tim Helms shared about Movie Night and how it's conducted. Would love to have CTSO help with chaperoning. They will be having the first one on October 25 from 5-7pm. The town will also be hosting this in November and possibly over Christmas break but the dates are yet to be determined. There are usually 30 kids that participate and they are mostly younger. Tim shared that there is a pre-registration and sign-in sheet. A town bus goes and picks the kids up and takes them home. Kids bring pillows & blankets, which are also provided at the town hall as well. And there is PIZZA!

### Check-Ins:

Superintendent Check-In: given by Noelle Short

- We are excited to welcome some new staff members, Cynthia Brownell/Tech Ed., Peter Accardi/Math, Sean O'Shell/Social Studies, and Josh Tremblay/Media/Library.
- We will be having our Open House on 9/25 from 5-6:30pm. Carl Geiger will be start the evening off at 5pm serving spaghetti dinner in the cafeteria. The parents are then welcome to tour the school afterward.
- School is off to a great start!

# Student Check-In: given by Logan Kendall

Logan talked about the Clay Target Shoot club. He said this is the clubs first time being held in the fall. It usually has been held only in the spring. This is his first time participating and he's really enjoying it. He said that they have a lot of fun learning how to shoot and handle their guns safely. There are 5 students participating and they are: Logan, Luke Keller, Hannah Keller, Deuce Hosley and Annalise Penrose.

Communication Committee Check-In: given by Rick and Joan Paula

Rick talked about the survey. It consists of 10-12 questions and they plan on having it available at the Open House at the CTSO table. They also plan on having paper surveys at the Nutrition Site. It was indicated that they will be sending out via email.

Fundraising Committee Check-In: given by Trisha Hosley

- Direct Ask letter is complete and ready to go. Hopefully by the next meeting everyone can come back with people in mind to send letters to along with addressed envelopes. Everyone should try to come up with 3 people to send letter to.
   We should consider forming a sub-committee for Direct Ask Letter.
- Penny Wars start on October 1<sup>st</sup> and go until the 31<sup>st</sup>.

Vice President Check-In: given by Jodi Luxford

- Working on creating a Facebook page for the CTSO
- Working on schedule of events for the CTSO.
- Hoping to have CTSO calendar up on Facebook by the end of the weekend.
- Might conduct discussion groups on CTSO Fb page to ask others about how to spend our money.

#### **New Business:**

• We now have Membership cards

#### General Discussion:

- Back-Pack program Michelle Billings is the contact/organizer. She indicated that they may need drivers to go down to
  Indian Lake and get the food for the backpacks. Mike Small will be helping with the transporting of food.
- Bear Buck prize donations
- Mike Small asked for the CTSO to consider sponsoring a Family Trivia Night. Trish will contact Tim Helms.
- Student Council needs an advisor.
- It was agreed that the CTSO would possibly host Trunk or Treat on Halloween in 2020. Might look into getting
  donations from local businesses for food (i.e., Turner's Pizza, Stewart's, etc.).
- APPROVED: Have bake sale on October 24 at the Town Hall for the Pendragon theater play for kids. 50-100 people expected to attend.
- Have flier/Sign-up sheet for CTSO at Open House.
- APPROVED: That Jodi will contact Compass Printing to have CTSO banner made. Price not to go above \$100.

## Reminders:

- School Open House Wednesday, September 25, 2019, 5-6:30pm.
- Octobearfest on Saturday, October 5<sup>th</sup>!
- Halloween is on Thursday, October 31, 2019

Next meeting is Wednesday, October 16, 2019 at 6 p.m. in the school cafeteria.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:03 p.m.

Minutes compiled by Sharyn Penrose, Secretary